COUNTIES OF WARREN AND WASHINGTON
INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT AGENCY

S Warren Street, Suite 210 Tel. (518) 792-1312
Glens Falls, New York 12801 website: www.warren-washingtonida.com
TO: EXECUTIVE/PARK COMMITTEE MEMBERS

cC:

COUNTIES OF WARREN AND WASHINGTON
INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT AGENCY

FROM: Bud Taylor, Chairman

DATE: April 4, 2016

The Executive/Park Committee of the Counties of Warren and Washington
Industrial Development Agency will hold a meeting on:

Date: Monday, April 11, 2016 at 8:30 am
(Note date of meeting changed - originally scheduled for April 12™)

Location: FitzGerald Morris Baker Firth PC
16 Pearl Street, Glens Falls, NY.

All WWIDA Members

Kara |. Lais, Esquire (with attachments)

Thomas Jarrett, Jarrett Engineers (with attachments)

Amanda Allen, Warren County Board Clerk (with agenda)
Debra Prehoda, Washington County Board Clerk (with agenda)
Scott Donnelly, The Post Star (with agenda)



Counties of Warren and Washington
Industrial Development Agency

AGENDA
EXECUTIVE/PARK
COMMITTEE MEETING
Monday, April 11, 2016

»  Approval of March 15, 2016 Minutes

Park Committee:

1. Granger — Public Hearing April 20"
2. RWS Manufacturing — Termination of PILOT by developer

Executive Committee:

1. Meeting with developer on new application

2. ICC4 West Main — Update (Lais)

3. 354 Broadway/Price Chopper Ft. Edward — Update on closing (Lais)
4. Other Matters

Adjournment
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March 31, 2016.

Counties of Warren and Washington Industrial Development Agency
5 Warren Street, Suite 210

Glens Falls, New York 12801

Attention: Mr. Robert Lynch, CEO

Re: RWS Manufacturing Inc./Lease Agreement (Project No. 5202-07-02A)
Dear Mr. Lynch:

The undersigned is the Vice-President of RWS Manufacturing Inc. (the “Company”) and an
authorized representative of the Company. This letter is being provided to you pursuant to Section 11.1 of
that certain Lease Agreement by and between the Counties of Warren and Washington Industrial
Development Agency (“Agency”) and the Company dated as of February 26, 2008 (“Lease Agreement”).
The Company is exercising its option to terminate the Lease Agreement prior to the termination date
specified in Section 5.2 and ask that this letter be filed as the Company’s notice and certificate by an
Authorized Representative providing notice of such early termination as required by Section 11.1 of the
Lease Agreement. The Company asks that the Agency approve the termination of the Lease Agreement.

The Company awaits advices from Agency Counsel relative to the executing and recording of the
sale and conveyance documents required by Sections 11.2 and 11.3 of the Lease Agreement of the Project
Facility from the Agency to the Company.

The Company understands that if the Lease Agreement is terminated that the Agreement for
Payment in Lieu of Taxes would be terminated simultaneously.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

If there are any questions please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned or the Company’s
counsel, Susanna S. Piller, Esq., who can be reached at 518 -561-4400.

Very truly yours,

RWS Manufacturing Inc.
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’ By: Eric F orti‘i/,”V“iCéin'e's'iHén

cc: Robert Morris, Esq
Susanna Piller, Esq.

>  LIMERE ROYAL INC.

2327, BOULEVARD DU VERSANT-NORD, SUITE 250
QUEBEC (QUEBEC) G1N 4C2
CANADA

T 418 780-3373
F 418 780-3979



Debbie Mineconzo

From;: Ross Cortese [hfcode@albany.twcbc.com]

Sent: Thursday, March 31, 2016 11:32 AM

To: Debbie Mineconzo

Subject: Emailing: GRANGER - SITE PLAN APP FOR 100 PARK RD
Attachments: GRANGER - SITE PLAN APP FOR 100 PARK RD.pdf

Hi Debbie. I've attached a site plan review application for 100 Park Road that will be reviewed by the
Kingsbury planning board on April 20th. Please forward to the IDA board. Also if | can answer any Question's
please call. Thanks Ross Cortese / Town of Kingsbury Code Officer

Your message is ready to be sent with the following file or link attachments:

GRANGER - SITE PLAN APP FOR 100 PARK RD

Note: To protect against computer viruses, e-mail programs may prevent sending or receiving certain types of
file attachments. Check your e-mail security settings to determine how attachments are handled.



COUNTIES OF WARREN AND WASHINGTON

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT AGENCY

S5 Warren Street, Suite 210 Tel. (518) 792-1312
Glens Falls, New York 12801

The Executive/Park Committee meeting of the Counties of Warren and
Washington Industrial Development Agency was held on Tuesday, March 15, 2016 at the
offices of FitzGerald Morris Baker Firth PC, 16 Pearl Street, Gleng Falls, NY. The following
were:

Present: Bud Taylor
Bruce Ferguson
Joseph LaFiura
Matt Simpson

Also Present: Kara I. Lais, Esquire
Tom Jarrett
Deborah Mineconzo

Park Committee:
Allen Forestry:

inglef the Agency’s parcel by Galusha & Sons in Phase I
at the S town owned. It was decided Mr. Ferguson will talk
with Deanfhi@l ¢ Baura Oswald of Washington Co. LDC/EDC on the subject.

Park Chairman/Contracting Officer:

Mr. Taylor brought mpfthe formal election of the Park Chairman per the Bylaws. Mr.
LaFiura moved to €lee r. Ferguson as our Park Chairman/Contracting Officer again
this year. Mr. Simpsort seconded the motion and all voted in favor by voice vote.

Water Taxes:

Mrs. Mineconzo advised the Committee the water tax rates for the Town of Kingsbury
increased the beginning of this year. Also, anyone using more than 40,000 gallons of
water a year are being billed monthly instead of quarterly. RWS Manufacturing is affected
by the change to monthly billing and has been advised by the Agency.




Executive & Governance Committee:

ICC4 West Main LLC - Mortgage Tax:

Ms. Lais reported Mr. DeVito, Attorney for ICC4 West Main LLC, is almost ready for their
closing. They are waiting for information from the SBA.

TFC Enterprises (Tree Paad) Legal Billing:
Ms. Lais was asked to give the Agency the legal expenses so far with the TFC Enterprises
project that is now on hold. The Agency may consider billing the developer at this time.

354 Broadway/Price Chopper Fort Edward (Lais)

Ms. Lais heard from the representatives of 354 Broadway
about ready for the closing. However, Ms. Lais informed ex
items yet to be completed. Since everyone involved are
wise, several weeks of mailings may be needed to obtai
closing documents. g

pe Chopper that they are
githere are a lot of open
entylocations, logistics-

North Country Property Holdings (NCPH) - P

- oV Pl on the
outstanding Town and County taxes owed. Payment ised early March but at this
point no check had been received. An email was sent ay to the doctor requesting a
call advising on mailing/delivery of théme: ' ich includes penalties.

Patti Co/Morris Products — Extensio ¢ ERE ion a 28, PILOT Commencement:

Mrs. Mineconzo reminded everyone /ofeéhon the Patti Company
expansion sales tax and PILOT extensio ] nonth. Mr. Schwartz had
asked for a one year extcrision : Phis had been approved for a

March Board vote by
an email from the dg

S ago. Mrs. Mineconzo read
y a new contractor had been found and
isubject will be on the Board’s Monday

iura asked Mrs. Mineconzo to assist with getting
et Checking accounts at Berkshire Bank and Key

ative Fee:
sweryone under the Agency policies long ago, Manchester Wood
- ‘Paying $600.00 per year as their administrative fee. From her
current files, she bé& this project started back in the 1980’s. They currently have a
refinanced mortgage and our Agency continues to hold Title accordingly. She asked for
confirmation that she should continue billing annually at the same $600.00 amount. The
Committee decided the annual billing level should continue. Consideration of Title
transfer could be asked, per Ms. Lais, if and when they refinance their mortgage again.

Mrs. Mineconzout
has been billed

Other Matters:

Ms. Lais and Mrs. Mineconzo informed the Committee on various new IDA regulations
starting in June 2016. Both had participated in a recent webinar conducted by the NYS
EDC. The current CBA software the Agency purchased a couple years ago should meet



some of the new application guidelines but other documentation on project costs, sales
tax and payroll will be required.

Now with the increasing sewer and water tax being billed on our projects quarterly and
sometimes monthly with the Kingsbury’s new policies, Mrs. Mineconzo has asked that the
reserve of funds in the escrow (pass through) account to be used for our PILOT projects
be increased by $500.00. Mr. Ferguson moved to increase the reserve by $500.00 and Mr.
LaFiura seconded the motion. All voted in favor of the motion.

There being no further business, the Chairman adjourned the me at 9:04 am.

DATE Joseph LaFi ec/Treasu




